VINTON, LA
February 20,2024

The Mayor and Council of the Town of Vinton, Louisiana, met in
regular meeting place of, City Hall 1200 Horridge St. Vinton, Louisiana
at 6:00 p.m. on the 20" day of February, with the following members
present:
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Marcus E. Renfrow, Mayor
Diane Conner, Mayor Pro Tem
Stephanie Hardy, Council Member
William “BB” Loyd, Council Member
Lindsey Stanley, Council Member

Absent: Michael J.K. Wright, Council Member
Cade R. Cole, Town Attorney

The following Reports were submitted:
Total Bills for January 2024 $ 271,369.30

Marcus E. Renfrow, Mayor called the meeting to order and then
led in prayer. Then followed the Pledge of Allegiance.

It was moved by Council Member Loyd that the minutes of prior
meetings, copies of which were given to each Council member prior to
the meeting. The motion was seconded by Council Member Hardy and
carried.

Brandi Patin, City Clerk, gave the monthly Administration
Department report.



Bills for the month of January 2024 were approved and payment
authorized upon a motion by Council Member Loyd seconded by
Council Member Stanley and carried.

Mayor Renfrow then updated the governing authority on pending
grants and projects. Mayor advised the council that a resolution was
needed for the CWEF grant funding. A motion was made to accept the
resolution by council Member Loyd and seconded by Council Member
Hardy and carried.

Resolution

BE IT RESOLVED by the Governing Authority of the town of
Vinton, Louisiana, that MayOr E Renfro is hereby authorizes and
empowered to apply for the LGAP Emergency Grant funding in the
amount of $169,500.00 with a match in funds of $16,950.00 by the
Town of Vinton.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that Mayor Renfrow is also
authorized and empowered to sign all applications and other pertinent
documents regarding said grant.

APPROVED AND ADOPTED this //day of
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Attest: Marcus E#Renfrow
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Brandi Patin, City Clerk

Chief of Police Scott Spell gave his monthly report.



Terry Vice, Director of Public Works was not present, but the
Council was given the monthly report.

Chief Chris Vice gave the monthly Fire Department report. Chief
Vice presented the council with pictures of the Surry Safety Fire trailer
that needed to be declared Surplus. After consideration the council
agreed. Council Member Loyd made a motion to declare surplus on the
fire trailer and was seconded by Council Member Stanley and carried.

Beverly McNeeley and Michael Martion were not present for the
meeting.

Anthony Eaves attended the Council meeting, he is a candidate for
Court of Appeals.

There being no further business, Council Member Lody made a
motion to adjourn the town meeting. The motion was seconded by

Council Member Conner and carried.

Marcus E. Renfrow,

Mayor
ATTEST:
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Brandi Patin, City Clerk




